
Clerks Report for March 2024  

Playing Field:  
Western Power have painted the sub-station vents with anti-climb paint, this has led to several 
complaints from members of the public due to children getting anti-climb paint on their shoes and 
coats. Complaints received that there was no signage installed and nothing to inform of wet paint. 
Western Power have added signage to the substation to inform of the anti-climb paint when the 
work was undertaken.  
Grass cutting has now been undertaken in the Playing Field. 
Staff trimmed back overhanging growth from the hedge on the main path.  
The goal posts have yet again been taken down during the month, staff have put them back in place. 
The Playing Field guidance signs have now been installed. 
The new bin installed last summer has been damaged beyond repair. This has been reported to the 
police and the CCTV is due to be reviewed this week. 
 
Cemetery: 
The rainwater gully in the Cemetery has been cleared of debris. 
The bat box has been installed. 
Staff have made good a loose kerb along the Cemetery path.  
Complaints have been received due to the grass length in the Cemetery, the resident was informed 
that this is also due to ground conditions. The grass has since been cut. 
 
General:  
Over the last month there have been several issues with motorbikes tearing up the verge next to the 
bus shelter on Gothers Road. This has resulted in the bus shelter being covered in mud. Complaints 
have been received by the office and our staff have brushed most of the mud off the floor. The fence 
to Cornish Lithium’s site had been vandalized for the motorcycles to gain access to the area. The police 
have been notified and Cornish Lithium have repaired the fence, they have also generously pressure 
washed the bus shelter for the Parish Council. The Parish Council office has been informed of an off 
road motorcycle being confiscated by the police.  

Concerns raised with a possible rough sleeper on the edge of the Parish have been reported to the 
police. A report from the Tri-Service Officer informed that it looks like the tent has been abandoned, 
the matter will be reported by the Officer to Cornwall Council.  

2 x black bags of household rubbish dumped outside of Doctor’s Surgery this was reported to Biffa 
who collected the bags. More worryingly a black bag containing drug paraphernalia was dumped in 
the vicinity of the Cemetery. Our staff moved this for safe keeping to the Cemetery shed until Biffa 
came to collect it. 

The bus Shelter outside of the Doctor’s Surgery in Fore Street has had the side panels kicked out. This 
has been reported to the police and we are obtaining quotes for the repairs.   

There has been a lot of broken glass outside the Boscawen Hotel during the month, our staff have 
cleaned this up.  

The new grit bins have been installed in the layby at the top of Trelavour Rd, Enniscaven by the bus 
shelter and Grose Meadows. The grit bin in the layby at Trelavour Road has already suffered damage 
to the lid, it looks like it has been reversed into.  

 


